B.H. C. April 25, 1955 Mr. M. W. Sterling, Director Bureau of American Ethnology Smithsonian Institution Washington 25, D. C. Dear Mr. Sterling: If it will not be out of order I should like to suggest that the name of R. K. Laubin of Moose, Wyoming, be added to the Bureau's mailing list. As you may know Mr. and Mrs. Laubin are celebrated for their faithful and artistic performances of old Indian ceremonies and dances. The University of Oklahoma has filmed these as a valuable record. They have toured Europe and this country, and in recognition of the faithfulness of their work were adopted into the family of Chief One Bull, Sitting Bull's younger nephew. They recently gave one of their programs under the auspices of the University of Oklahoma Museum. If Laubin's name can be added to your free mailing list, please let me know. Yours cordially, W. S. CAMPBELL ((Stanley Vestal) WSC: mhf